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OFFICE OF CITY COUNCIL

SUITE 425, CITY HALL

117 W. DUVAL STREET

JACKSONVILLE FL  32202

904-630-1377

SEAPORT AND AIRPORT SPECIAL COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2009
4:00 P.M.

LYNWOOD ROBERTS ROOM

1ST FLOOR, CITY HALL

Attendance: Daniel Davis (Chair), Council Members Art Graham, Stephen Joost, Ray Holt
Sarah Lane – ECAs; Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Merriane Lahmeur – Legislative Services Division; Peggy Sidman and Shannon Eller - Office of General Counsel; Steve Cassada – Council Staff Services; Joe Wilhelm – Financial News and Daily Record; Tia Mitchell – Florida Times-Union, Eric Green and Tim Murphy – Jaxport; Michael Stewart and Rusty Chandler – JAA; Mike Miller and John Davis – JTA; John Finotti – Access PR; Bill Cranford – Prosser Hallock; Charisse Barnes – Jacksonville University; Shannon Hewett, Dick Kravitz, 
The meeting was convened at 4:07 p.m.  

Chairman Davis stated that action on ordinance 2008-1055 regarding local preference in professional services procurement is being deferred while the recently-appointed private sector committee is doing its work.  A report is expected within 60 days.
Dredging update
Eric Green of the JPA reported that a delegation of port and City officials will be going to Washington on March 3rd to lobby federal officials for the money needed for the initial port deepening dredging project.  The group will be meeting with the Secretary of the Army Corps of Engineers on the morning of the 3rd, then with other federal and Congressional officials later in the day.  Jaxport will have a better idea of where the project stands after that trip is complete.  In answer to a question, Tim Murphy of the JPA indicated that some Florida Inland Navigation District (FIND) money (capital grants) can be used for dredging purposes in the form of a match for federal funding.  The capital grants are separate from the annual FIND allocation to counties based on population.
Concurrency update
Michael Stewart of the JAA indicated that pending Senate Bill 360 in the Florida Legislature has a provision exempting airports from concurrency requirements for certain types of developments which would, if adopted, have the effect of exempting the Alenia aircraft manufacturing project at Cecil Commerce Center from transportation concurrency requirements.  Alternatively, the JAA is also pursuing an administrative clarification process through the Florida DCA that would add “manufacturing” and “assembly” of aircraft projects as concurrency-exempt uses on airport properties.  Chairman Davis requested the JAA to keep the committee updated on their progress and to request their presence in Tallahassee when the time is appropriate to lobby for the bill’s passage.  In answer to a question from Council Member Graham, Mr. Stewart indicated that there is not yet a sponsor for a House equivalent to SB 360, but he anticipates there will be one in the near future.
Infrastructure update
John Davis of the JTA stated that the North Florida Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) has listed the Alta Drive improvement project as its number one priority for funding under the federal stimulus package.  The project will involve repaving the road with a thicker asphalt surface to withstand additional port-related truck traffic, slightly widening the travel lanes within the existing right-of-way, and making intersection improvements.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
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